STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

Intra-Department Communication

DATE: October 12, 2012
AT (OFFICE): NHPUC

FROM: Barbara Bernstein,
Sustainable Energy Analyst

SUBJECT: RE: DE 12-038 Draker Laboratories Request to be Certified
Independent Monitor Pursuant to Puc 2502.09

TO:  Chairman Amy L. Ignatius
Commissioner Robert R. Scott
Commissioner Michael Harrington
Debra A. Howland, Executive Director and Secretary

CC:  Jack K. Ruderman, Director of the Sustainable Energy Divisiorézc (db)
Suzanne Amidon, Staff Attorney

Summary

On February 06, 2012, Draker Laboratories submitted an application requesting
the Commission grant their organization independent monitor status pursuant to the New
Hampshire Code of Administrative Rules Puc 2505.09. On February 19, 2012 staff
informed Draker that Puc 2509.09 addresses certification of an individual and requested
that Draker provide the Puc with a separate application for each of the individuals at
Draker that would be performing the tasks required of an independent monitor along with
their qualifications. Draker did not provide a substantive response to Staff’s request.

Staff recommends this docket be closed without prejudice as the Commission has
not received subsequent applicant information.



